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Dear Mr Humphrey

Re: Bonded Medical Student Places in Australia

The Western Australian Medical Students’ Society (WAMSS) is the organisation representing all medical students in Western Australia. WAMSS is also affiliated with the Australian Medical Students’ Association (AMSA), the peak representative body of this nation’s 8000 medical students. We understand that the national executive of AMSA has already made a written submission to the Select Committee on Medicare, our submission seeks to support that submission and state the opposition of students in Western Australia to the proposal of bonded medical student places in Australia.

As students in a state where the shortages within the medical workforce (particularly in rural and outer metropolitan areas) are strikingly apparent, we are delighted at the proposal to increase the overall number of medical student places. However, our opposition relates to a number of restrictions and obligations that are associated with these places, which we feel to be extremely concerning. In summary, these concerns are as follows:

· Studying Medicine is a popular choice, however this scheme takes advantage of the desperation of students to enter this course. Clearly, it would be preferable to take up a place without any contractual obligations. Thus, this scheme targets the desperation of those students who do not initially gain a standard place on merit.

· It is unfair to expect school leavers, at age 17 or 18, to decided on a path that will continue 12-18 years into the future. Post-graduate vocational training in Medicine is a complicated pathway and it is difficult enough for senior medical students and new graduates to make decisions regarding the path they will take. It is thus unfair to expect a student to make such choices prior to accepting a place in Medicine.

· Having been accepted under the proposed scheme, students may be viewed as being in a sub-class of their overall cohort. Not so much as a result of the different entry criteria, but mainly due to the difficult restrictions placed upon these students and the negative emotions that may ensue.

· The scheme itself also gives students who have the financial means, to repay approximately $15 000 per year, the opportunity to cancel their contractual obligations. As such, the scheme may prove to be inequitable (giving students of higher socio-economic backgrounds the chance to take such a place with the knowledge that they will not have to meet their obligations) and ineffective.

More importantly, we are concerned that this proposal is an unfair solution for those Australians who are living in communities that are deemed to be areas of need. Namely, the residents of such communities deserve to have practitioners who are motivated and excited about working in such areas, rather those who have been forced to do so. It is unfair for these Australians to have their communities being portrayed in a negative light, such that the favoured solution is to bond people to work in such areas. 

We believe that the solution to this shortage lies in the provision of medicals students and graduates with positive experiences and positive incentives to work in areas of need. Current schemes such as the John Flynn Scholarship Scheme, the Rural Australian Medical Undergraduate Scheme (RAMUS) and the HECS Re-imbursement Scheme are excellent examples of such solutions. Further expansion of the Rural Clinical Schools at individual universities would also be a method of increasing the opportunity for students to have positive experiences in rural Australia. Other solutions which address some of the issues that currently make rural jobs unpopular (such as professional isolation, poor job prospects for spouses and educational opportunities for children) would also be welcomed in addressing this problem.

The medical workforce shortage, particularly in areas of need, is of great concern to us and we look forward to welcoming positive solutions to this problem. However, we can not support a scheme which is clearly unfair, inequitable and seemingly ineffective for prospective medical students but more importantly for Australians in areas of need, who deserve a better solution to such a difficult problem.

Should you require any further information about the issues we have raised, please do not hesitate to contact us using the details below.

Yours sincerely

Aparna Rao

UWA AMSA Representative
arao@tartarus.uwa.edu.au

Joel Carson

President

Western Australian Medical Students’ Society
joeliuscarsoni@hotmail.com

